FILE NO. NC 125---5

## U.S. NAVY PRE-FLIGHT SCHOOL

ADDRESS REPLY TO

DEL MONTE, CALIFORNIA

July 13, 1943

Dr. F. C. Allen
Dept. of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear "Phog":

Thanks for my copy of the "Jayhawk Rebounds" received today. I found it interesting to read of the numerous University of Kansas athletes about whom I have written many words.

Ensign A. M. (Murray) Brown is doing a swell job here and is well liked by all the officers and cadets. He is in the Military Dept. but soon will be transferred to the Welfare and Recreation Dept., I understand.

I sincerely hope that you and Mrs. Allen are enjoying good health and that you can keep within 20 strokes of Ole Man Par. Mrs. Partner and I send warmest regards to you both.

Very truly yours,

Lieut. W. D. Partner, USNR Public Relations Officer

WDP:mf

P.S. Enclosed is a copy of our station newspaper of which I am editor. On page 1 is a picture of the school, a really beautiful place.

1285